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	TO
	Gordon Suddaby, President, ACODE

	FROM
	Stephen Marshall, Victoria University of Wellington

	CC
	Geoff Mitchell, Queensland University of Technology

Stephanie Beames, Queensland University of Technology

	DATE
	3rd July, 2009

	SUBJECT
	Completion of the ACODE eMM Project 


I am pleased to report the completion of the ACODE funded project “E-Learning Capability Determination: An Australian Pilot of the e-Learning Maturity Model.” The project undertook the assessment of three ACODE member institutions and a comparison of the eMM with the ACODE Benchmarks. The objectives included:

· is the methodology appropriate for Australian institutions and governance processes;

· are the identified processes significant and appropriate as identifiers of e-learning capability;

· can within institution assessments be meaningfully conducted and at what level (campus, faculty, department)

We have completed this work and can answer these latter questions in the affirmative. Two reports have been produced to address these objectives and have been supplied with this memorandum. These reports are also available online from: http://www.utdc.vuw.ac.nz/research/emm/ACODE/. In addition, two conference papers have resulted from this project and further publications are anticipated. The participating institutions have received confidential detailed reports outlining their capability assessments.
The following lessons have been taken from this project and will inform future eMM exercises in Australia:

· The eMM provides detailed information on institutional capability in a form that is useful to managers and leaders interested in improving their institutions capability.

· Slices can provide information when their is a diversity of approaches being adopted within an institution but when e-learning is strongly driven and supported by central units, slicing adds significantly to the cost without altering the overall analysis.

· Collection of evidence requires the active participation of an institutional contact and is most practically undertaken by someone physically present in the institution for a brief period of time. That person needs to be experienced in the application of the eMM and aware of the range of ways e-learning is undertaken by institutions. 

Our intention is to build on the success of this project by seeking funding to undertake a large scale assessment of Australian university e-learning capability.

The project team would like to thank the ACODE organization and member institutions for their generous support of this pilot project, both as participants and in funding the work. A residue of the money provided has been unspent and will be returned to ACODE by the host institution, Queensland University of Technology.

Regards,

Stephen Marshall

eMM Project Team Leader
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